Wright, Lisa

From: READ, Esther 5850 [Esther.Read@Bedfordshire.pnn.Police.uk]

Sent: 10 August 2015 13:34 **To:** Mernagh, Holly

Subject: RE: Proposed Conditions - Ruby's Bar and Cuisine Ltd

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Holly

I can confirm that I have met with the applicant, discussed his plans for Ruby's and discussed the prevention of crime and disorder.

On my return I emailed the applicant a copy of proposed conditions that I felt would support the Licensing Objectives and suit the needs for the venue to promote the licensing objectives..

I can confirm that the applicant has agreed to these conditions. I am confident that with these conditions being put on the licence that Ruby's will be promoting the licensing objectives. I therefore waive my right to a formal hearing in the trust that these conditions will become part of the licence.

Kind Regards

Esther

PC5850 Esther Read Licensing Officer Luton Police Station Buxton Road Luton LU1 1SD T 01582 394465 T 07507644710



From: Mernagh, Holly [mailto:Holly.Mernagh@luton.gov.uk]

Sent: 10 August 2015 11:53

To: READ, Esther 5850; Farmer, Steve (GCSx)

Cc: Wiltshire, Aaron; Ireland, Tony; Tobin, Clive (GCSx) **Subject:** Proposed Conditions - Ruby's Bar and Cuisine Ltd

THIS EMAIL ADDRESS IS NOT SECURE FOR THE TRANSMISSION OF UNENCRYPTED SENSITIVE DATA

Good Morning Esther/Steve,

Thank you for your representations in respect of Ruby's Bar and Cuisine Ltd, 9 Chapel Street Luton.

I note in both your representations you have proposed conditions to be added to the licence if granted, are you able to confirm that you have spoken with the applicant regarding these conditions and if he would be happy to have these conditions attached to the premises licence?

If the proposed conditions are agreed and you as the responsible authorities are happy with this, this will waive you right to a formal hearing.

Steve - Malumueni attended our public counter on Wednesday 05th August 2015 and said you had spoken to him about the application and confirmed with him you have not submitted a representation and that as long as he has a noise limiter fitted in the premises you are happy for the licence to be granted. Can you confirm this as Malumueni is under the impression you haven't submitted a representation. If you wish to withdraw your representation you need to put this in writing.

To confirm this application is to be heard at a Licensing Act 2003 panel hearing on 27th August 2015.

If you have any queries or concerns regarding this matter please do not hesitate to contact me on the below number.

Kind Regards

Holly Mernagh
Licensing Officer
Luton Borough Council

01582 546437 licensing@luton.gov.uk

From 11.05.2015, the Licensing Service will be situated part of the week at Kingsway Depot on Tuesday & Thursday by appointment only for vehicles being tested between 09.00 and 15.00, Officers will be accepting grant/ renewal vehicle applications booked in on these days/ times paying by card only.

To accommodate the Service being partly ran at the depot the Town Hall Counter will be open on Monday, Wednesday & Friday only between the hours of 09.00 and 16.00 on Monday & Friday and 10.00 to 16.00 on Wednesday.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the Licensing Service on 01582 546040.

IMPORTANT: Luton Borough Council routinely monitors the content of e-mail sent and received by its e-mail systems, to ensure compliance with its policies and procedures. Messages that breach policy or pose a threat may be quarantined or deleted. Scanning of this message and addition of this footer is performed by MailMarshal Secure Email Gateway in conjunction with virus detection software. The Council is not responsible for any changes made to the message after it has been sent. This message is intended only for the addressee. Any unauthorised copying or distribution may be unlawful. If you have received this email in error please notify the originator of the message and then delete this message from your system.

Website: <u>www.luton.gov.uk</u>
Follow us on Twitter: @Lutoncouncil
Like us on Facebook: Luton Council
For enquiries, news, updates and announcements.
Before printing, please think about the ENVIRONMENT!
·*************************************

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and
intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they
are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify
the system manager.
This footnote also confirms that this email message has been swept for the presence of computer viruses

Internet email is not to be treated as a secure means of communication.
Bedfordshire Police monitors all Internet email activity and content.
